Before we start: check with your principal or teacher coordinator:

· Can we use the school computer lab? When using the STEP UP laptops, can we use these in a classroom? 

· When will the school begin ST Math? What is the target date for us to begin providing computer time in the program?

· Once you know the date, let staff know so it can be included in their schedules. 
ST Math Training

To train your staff on site use the selected pages from the training manual and cover the following points:
1. To access ST Math
· Go to SUSD webpage, find ST Math on the left side under Quick Links.

2. Students are encouraged to “work or play the gray.” See page four in attachments. Notice JiJi is standing on level 2 which is green because the student has passed this section. Level 3 is gray because the student has not passed that section. 

3. Classroom teachers will assign students extra practice to do during STEP UP. At times a student will take a pre or post quiz. Page 5 shows what these look like. 
· Students can only use paper and pencil during a quiz.
4. Page 8 gives suggestions for Computer Lab Procedures and Protocols.  Students should have access to pencil, paper, manipulatives, add/subtraction charts, multiplication charts, etc. Students cannot use calculators.

5. To see the Game Toolbar and what the different colors around the screen means see pages 16 and 17.
6. Use the suggested questioning techniques (you received a bookmark), see pages 19, 35 and 36.
7. It is crucial for students to back out of the program. Students need to use the back arrow to exit so the work that was done can be sent to the server and saved for their next session. See page 14.
8. Discuss with your staff a variety of incentives for students, review page 14, screen 6.
Remember we want the same person in the lab so there is only one person accountable for the computers. If that person is absent, be sure to have a responsible staff, the academic hour teacher coordinator or you in charge of the lab. Never allow a substitute to be in charge of the lab.

ST Math can be done during Academic Hour on the days that teachers do not tutor. For most schools this is Tuesday and Friday. Students still need to do ELA spelling and journal writing for 30 minutes but can do ST Math the other 30 minutes. It can also be done during Enrichment. Let parents know when their child will have this extra computer time and parents will allow their child to stay a little later.  VERY IMPORTANT: The 30 minutes for ST Math is time spent doing ST Math not time spent going to the computer lab, logging on or logging off.  
